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1. General: Manitoba Lotteries assigns Bingo events to the Association, quarterly, based on the Association's Bingo application and annual allocation of events as produced by Sport Manitoba. 

2. Sharing: The Association applies for Bingo allocations as a sharing group. The Association provides 50% of the staffing for each event, receives 50% of the proceeds, and is responsible for 50% of the cash shortages. Negotiations are conducted with the sharing partner for adjustments to the staffing levels if either organization experiences difficulty in meeting its requirements. Financial sharing arrangements are not adjusted in such cases. 

3. Coordinator: A volunteer coordinator is annually appointed by the Executive to ensure that the Association's staffing of Bingo events meets the requirements of the casinos. The coordinator is responsible for ensuring that the required number of volunteers are present at the casinos at the required time(s). 

4. Recruiting priorities: When recruiting volunteers for staffing of Bingo events, first priority for weekend events is given to rural residents. Weekday events, and, in particular, early events, are, for practical reasons, generally staffed by Winnipeg residents. 

5. Volunteer expenses: The Association will reimburse volunteers for mileage travelled, according to regular funding policies. (The volunteer will have to request reimbursement.)
6. Alternative method of allocation: An event may be allocated to a member club, in which case the following conditions apply: 

a. The club shall receive 2/3 of the proceeds of the event; 

b. Travel costs will not be covered by the Association.

